Research Riders Meeting

June 10, 2008

Art Nicholls, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 17 members and 6 guests present at

Chunky’s Burgers on Callahan Rd.  I think everyone enjoyed some great burgers… except Art who forgot to eat…

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved.  Motioned Chuck Ellis 2nd Jon Matthews.

Treasurer’s report: 

Beginning balance: 
$639.91

Added 3 members     
$ 15.00

Sold 3 patches          
$ 19.50
Ending balance:
$671.41


Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

Chuck Ellis is planning a ride June 21st.  Will meet in Bracken at Grumpy’s @ 8AM for breakfast, then a planned ride thru the hill country to Luekenback for lunch.  See a theme here… riding and FOOD… I’m in.  More details will be emailed out the week of the ride.

Summer Ride Competitions – in the past we’ve had the Ride Across Texas ride, unfortunately always met with very limited participation.  It was suggested to try something else.  Art Nicholls suggested this year we do an Iron Butt event.  1000 miles in one day -  Participants are eligible to be recognized in the Saddlesore 1000 books.  This event was motioned to take place by Steve Clay and seconded by Jon Matthews.  Tentative dates are July 1st thru Sept. 21.  More info to follow.

Scott Mullin looked into the Advanced Rider Course. - $55 for the one day class, Scott is looking to target July 12 as a date for those interested.  This class will provide advanced ride techniques far above the beginner course most are familiar with.  Contact Scott at 522-2340 if interested.
Old Business Section:
Jon Matthews talked about the group Road Rules.  They are 99.9% complete.  We will setup a group meeting to cover the rules that our group has decided to follow for the safety of all.  This is meant to be a living document that can and should be adapted at necessary.

Elections are coming – while the current officers have voiced that they would run for office again, it is open to all who desire to be a Research Rider Officer.  If you have the desire or know a member who might desire to help this group move forward by holding an office please email any one of the three election committee members. Mark Griffin, Don Moravits and Mike Huebenthal.  An email with this info will go out soon.

Amarillo by Morning Ride – Art Nicholls had put together a compilation of pictures from those that went on the ride.  He will make them available to those that would like a copy.  Contact Art 522-5552 if you would like a copy.  All who went on the trip will automatically get a copy sent to them.

New Business Section:
Sunshine Kids Benefit is June 21 – Art Nicholls or Sandra Segovia has info on this event if you are interested.

Annual Picnic – its getting closer to that time for our annual group picnic.  Sandra Segovia will be heading up the picnic.  Palmetto State Park was suggested as the place and Sept. 27 as the date, so place this on your calendars.  More details to be given as the date draws near.

Open Discussion:

Scott Mullin talked about his time at a recent Democratic convention where he had the pleasure of listening to a motorcycle rider who lobbies for MC rights.  His name is Sputnik… quite the character as Scott described him.  He spoke about the need to have all riders who can and are willing to be in Austin in January 2009 to show strength and support of our rights as bikers, it seems they want to raise our insurance rates and possibly invoke the helmet laws.  Details will be given out as they are received.

Jon Matthews made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mark Griffin, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
